Minutes of Ysbyty Ystwyth Community Council meeting held on the 17th July in the Village Hall.
Present: Cllr’s Clare Rooke, Alan Wilkinson, Christian Pateman, Amanda Williams, Sheena Duller and Jannine Edwards. Also present was Cllr Wyn Evans and PCSO John Evans.
Apologies were received from Cllr’s, Gwyneth Davies. 
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed to be a true record, approved by Cllr Alan Wilkinson and seconded by Cllr Sheena Duller.
Matters Arising: 
Planning Application: the clerk reported that he still had not received correspondence from the Planning Department regarding the Shepherds Hut at Crud yr Awel. Cllr Wyn Evans and the clerk will contact Planning once again.
Boundaries Commission: Again, no response has been received to the e-mail sent by Ysbyty Ystwyth and a join e-mail that was sent on behalf of Ysbyty Ystwyth, Ystrad Fflur and Ystrad Meurig community councils.
Financial Report: The clerk reported that there was £2851.22 in the current account and £2524.45 in the business account.
Zurich Insurance: the clerk reported that the insurance quote for 2024-25 has arrived from Zurich Insurance for the sum of £257.60. councillors agreed to pay.
Cynnal y Cardi Garden Project: The clerk raised concerns that not much had been done to date on the community garden project. The grassed area has been cut regularly and the old wooden benches had deteriorated too much to repair and have been disposed of. The clerk reminded all that the project must be completed before the end of December and all financial claims have to be in for payment. It was agreed that the clerk would order some of the items on the grant, namely the garden shed and picnic table. 
Cllr Wyn Evans reported that Ceredigion have done away with any grant schemes previously available to community councils. Cllr Evans has emailed the chairman of Ceredigion County Council to voice his opinions on this decision. 
PCSO John Evans reported that there had been no incidents of any kind in this community since the last meeting.



